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First English 
News

2011 Ministry Team Retreat a Success 
Thank you to all who participated 
in the ministry team retreat held 
on Saturday, Apr. 9. The event was 
open to any past or current minis-
try team members and anyone 
that was interested in learning 
more about how the ministry 
teams operate. Wonderful fellow-
ship and learning took place dur-
ing our time together.  Thank you 
to Ellen Evensen and Emilie Lar-
son for organizing and planning 
the event.  Pastor Jeff opened the 
day with prayer and encouraged 
us to drink at the spiritual well 
often. Our keynote speaker, FELC 
member Lisa Cruz, President and 
founder of Red Shoes, PR, Inc. 
spoke on “Embracing Change for 
Good” and how change is a con-
stant in our lives. Lisa shared per-
sonal and career reflections on 
her journey and challenged the 
attendees with the question 
“Today’s Goal: What are you going 
to do to embrace change in your 
life today?”   

Ministry Teams meet on the 2Ministry Teams meet on the 2Ministry Teams meet on the 2Ministry Teams meet on the 2nd nd nd nd Tuesday of Tuesday of Tuesday of Tuesday of 
each month with the each month with the each month with the each month with the exception of July.  exception of July.  exception of July.  exception of July.  
Above: Each meeting begins with a large Above: Each meeting begins with a large Above: Each meeting begins with a large Above: Each meeting begins with a large 
group devotion, after which teams meet group devotion, after which teams meet group devotion, after which teams meet group devotion, after which teams meet 
separately.  Below: Congregational Growth separately.  Below: Congregational Growth separately.  Below: Congregational Growth separately.  Below: Congregational Growth 
members enjoy their time togethermembers enjoy their time togethermembers enjoy their time togethermembers enjoy their time together....    

 
Council President Steve Ford 
shared the current state and struc-
ture of the ministry teams and 
how the council’s role within min-
istry teams. Facilitator’s Dan 
Baumbach, Cindy Cieslik and 
Lance Schmidt led small groups 
through a series of questions 
about possible changes and fu-
ture growth for the teams and 
FELC.  After lunch, a team build-
ing exercise was presented by our 
large group facilitator, Amy 
Bouthilet. Amy’s energy brought 
the team building exercise to life.  
The day ended with large groups 
sharing and closing prayer by Pas-
tor Bauer. 
 

The retreat was a great beginning 
in exploring how the teams oper-
ate, discussing how teams have 
operated in the past and how to 
move forward. At the conclusion of 
the day some consistent themes were 
obvious.  (continued on page 20). 
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felc@felc.com by noon on Wednesday, 
May 11.  
 
Special thanks to all those who Special thanks to all those who Special thanks to all those who Special thanks to all those who     
contributed photos to this contributed photos to this contributed photos to this contributed photos to this     
newsletter.newsletter.newsletter.newsletter.    
 

2 F                                                                                                                                                                       www.felc.com 

Thank You!  Help for the Homeless 
gratitude First English has received: 
 

“We were overwhelmed at the gener-“We were overwhelmed at the gener-“We were overwhelmed at the gener-“We were overwhelmed at the gener-
osity of the community. The really osity of the community. The really osity of the community. The really osity of the community. The really 
cool thing is that the volume of this cool thing is that the volume of this cool thing is that the volume of this cool thing is that the volume of this 
donation helps us with administra-donation helps us with administra-donation helps us with administra-donation helps us with administra-
tive costs. It saves us many hours of tive costs. It saves us many hours of tive costs. It saves us many hours of tive costs. It saves us many hours of 
asking and coordinating other or-asking and coordinating other or-asking and coordinating other or-asking and coordinating other or-
ganizations, schools, etc. to do a ganizations, schools, etc. to do a ganizations, schools, etc. to do a ganizations, schools, etc. to do a 
drive for us. That way the hours can drive for us. That way the hours can drive for us. That way the hours can drive for us. That way the hours can 
be spent on larger projects. Most be spent on larger projects. Most be spent on larger projects. Most be spent on larger projects. Most 
importantly, it allows us to spend importantly, it allows us to spend importantly, it allows us to spend importantly, it allows us to spend 
more money on direct financial assis-more money on direct financial assis-more money on direct financial assis-more money on direct financial assis-
tance for those in need with basics tance for those in need with basics tance for those in need with basics tance for those in need with basics 
such as housing, utilities and trans-such as housing, utilities and trans-such as housing, utilities and trans-such as housing, utilities and trans-
portation." portation." portation." portation."     

Julie Coenen, LeavenJulie Coenen, LeavenJulie Coenen, LeavenJulie Coenen, Leaven    
 

Begin collecting for next year’s ef-
fort from March 6-April 10, 2011! 

WEMI and WEMY Christian Family 
Radio were pleased to announce 
recently the success of the recent 
collection of personal hygiene 
items and cleaning products.  More 
than $191,000 worth of items were 
collected and donated to 45 local 
and homeless agencies.  This is the 
19th year of their Help for Homeless 
Campaign. 
 

More than 550 area businesses, 
schools and churches worked to-
gether.  All the donations remained 
in the communities where they were 
given.  The FELC North Site Activity 
Center was the collection and distri-
bution site again this year.  The fol-
lowing is one of many messages of 



May 2011 Newsletter                                                                                                                                                               3 

Men’s Ministry Trip 
Join the Men’s Ministry of First English on a three night 
canoe, camping, and fishing trip into the Sylvania Wil-
derness Area of Michigan’s Upper Peninsula. 
 

We will be departing from the North Site at 8 a.m. on 
Thursday, Sep. 22 and returning around 4 p.m. on Sun-
day, Sep. 25. 
 

Total cost of the trip will depend on the amount of 
equipment we need to rent. The anticipated cost is be-
tween $100 - $200 per person, plus licenses  and gas. 
 

Currently, we have two group leaders for the trip, Dick 
Gamble and Derek Jones, and the ability to travel with 
10 other people. If interest is high, and other group 
leaders volunteer, there is the ability to take more. 
 

Please call or e-mail Derek Jones with any other ques-
tions at whitetail1474@new.rr.com or 740-8867. 

What is a Men’s Ministry/Small Group?  It’s a group of 
men who get together to discuss our faith, our families, 
our relationships, our careers and current events.  We 
range in age from our 20’s to our 70’s - at all different 
stages of life.  We work together on different projects, 
volunteer to help others and support the ministries at 
First English. 
 
Recently, I have discovered that it runs much deeper 
than that.  After experiencing a “rough spot” at work, I 
fell away from my Friday Men’s Group thinking I could 
handle this on my own (we men are “fixers” you know!)
Thankfully, God stepped in via this group who reached 
out to me by phone, e-mail and personal contact to 
show their concern and care. 
 
I’m sure we all have experiences when life isn’t going 
the way we had hoped.  What a blessing to have a sup-
port network of fellow believers who really care.  I truly 
treasure my First English church family.   
 
If you haven’t been involved with this ministry in the 
past, please check us out.  God bless and thank you my 
dear “brothers in Christ!” 
 
                                                             -Lance Schmidt 

Men’s Ministry/Small Groups…Come Check It Out! 

Men’s Ministry/Small Groups held a  very successful potluck on      Men’s Ministry/Small Groups held a  very successful potluck on      Men’s Ministry/Small Groups held a  very successful potluck on      Men’s Ministry/Small Groups held a  very successful potluck on      
Sunday, Apr. 10 at the North Site, with approximately 40 men in    Sunday, Apr. 10 at the North Site, with approximately 40 men in    Sunday, Apr. 10 at the North Site, with approximately 40 men in    Sunday, Apr. 10 at the North Site, with approximately 40 men in    
attendance.  Participants enjoyed good fellowship and good food!attendance.  Participants enjoyed good fellowship and good food!attendance.  Participants enjoyed good fellowship and good food!attendance.  Participants enjoyed good fellowship and good food!    



4                                                                                                                                                                          www.felc.com 

Worship and Music 

From the Desk of Pastor Mary 
Dear First English Family, 
 
Blessings to you as we finish up the school 
year and head into the long and lazy days 
of summer. Even though it is often a time 
to regroup and recharge, this summer will 
be a busy one at FELC. Make the summer 
of 2011 one to grow your faith. 
 
Once again we will enjoy the excitement 
that comes as we participate in the sum-
mer ministries and experience the wonder-
ful energy and enthusiasm of the interns. 
I’m looking forward to doing a study with them called 
“Outlive Your Life” by Max Lucado. As we embrace all 
that these interns bring, we also are called to nurture 
them in their faith and their vocation as followers of 
Christ. After all, that’s the promise we make when chil-
dren are baptized! 
 
Hopefully you’ve already heard about “The Bible in 90 
Days” challenge. While a slow and careful reading of the 
Bible brings us new insights every day, reading the Bible 
quickly will enable us to become more familiar with the 
broad historical scope of scripture. Participants are more 
successful at finishing the Bible if they are accountable to 
small groups. Strongly consider joining a small group or 
starting one at the time and place of your choice. 
 

Another exciting development for the 
summer will be stepping into our com-
mitment to be a Stephen Ministry 
church. I see this as a natural partner 
to the discipleship model. The pastors 
and leaders are empowering you as a 
people of God to live out your faith. 
Some of our members have already 
sensed a call to be trained in this 
method of Christian caregiving. They 
will be trained to share Christ’s love in 

a ministry of prayer and presence. We cannot change 
people; only the Holy Spirit is able to do that. But we 
can accompany people as they walk through dark times. 
 
Of course that’s not all! This newsletter is filled with 
other ministries including Family Faith Camp, family 
camp with me at Heartwood (July 13-17), the summer 
mission trip to Bowler at the end of July, and once again 
hosting “Feed My Starving Children.” You as a people of 
God are doing wonderful things and Pastor Jeff and I 
praise God for your faithfulness. 
 
Blessings, 

               ~Pastor Mary 

Summer 
Opportunities 

Worship in the Park 
Worship in the Park is 
scheduled for the follow-
ing dates in 2011:      
June 12, 19 and 26;   June 12, 19 and 26;   June 12, 19 and 26;   June 12, 19 and 26;   
July 10, 17 and 24;   July 10, 17 and 24;   July 10, 17 and 24;   July 10, 17 and 24;   
Aug. 7, 14 and 21. Aug. 7, 14 and 21. Aug. 7, 14 and 21. Aug. 7, 14 and 21. For 
this special worship ser-
vice to continue it is im-
perative to have assistance in set up and take down 
Sunday Park Worship. Consider helping out at least 
once this summer to assist with set up and take down of 
worship materials. Contact Jean Monson in the church 
office or express interest online at www.felc.com. 

Thank you to Lent, Holy Week 
and Easter Volunteers 
Maybe you helped prepare meals, did special readings, 
or ushered every week. Whatever role you performed 
was appreciated. Thank you to the many volunteers who 
assisted in making the season of Lent, Holy Week and 
Easter Sunday memorable to all who attended worship 
services at First English.  
 

An additional thank you is extended to the committee 
who assisted with the Maundy Thursday brunch. The 
time, talent, energy and good food that were shared will 
always be appreciated.  
 

Thank you also to all who hosted a Lenten meal this 
season; Sarah Circle, Sunday School Teachers, Miriam 
Circle, 50+ Ministry, Adoption Support Group, Couples 
Prayer, Love and Logic Parenting Ministry and the 
Church Council. Your willingness to step forward and 
organize the meals is appreciated.  Each week dedicated 
volunteers assisted with set up/clean up, serving, donat-
ing food and helped in any way as needed to make the 
2011 Lenten meals a success, not to mention the confir-
mation small groups who helped with clean up each 
week. What a wonderful fellowship opportunity.  Thank 
you. 

Quilt Dedication 
On Sunday, May 8, these newly made quilts will be dedi-
cated during worship prior to being given away. Each 
Monday morning, a dedicated group of volunteers meet 
to create quilts to be distributed to local ministries 
(Harbor House, Emergency Shelter, etc.).   To learn more 
about this ministry, contact Phyllis Anderson (766-2837). 
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Summer Chamber Music 

Musicians, mark your calendars and make plans now to join the Summer Chamber Music Program.  Musicians, mark your calendars and make plans now to join the Summer Chamber Music Program.  Musicians, mark your calendars and make plans now to join the Summer Chamber Music Program.  Musicians, mark your calendars and make plans now to join the Summer Chamber Music Program.  This sum-
mer’s 9-week session will begin during the week of Jun. 13 with weekly practice sessions, concluding with a perform-
ance on Aug. 14.  Laura Kenney Henckel, principal cellist of the Fox Valley and Green Bay Symphony orchestras as 
well as director of the St. Joseph Middle School and Xavier High School Orchestras, will again lead this program.   
 
Whether you’ve been playing for a year or a lifetime, all are welcome; private instruction is not necessary.  This is a 
perfect way to continue playing during the summer while learning great music together – with groups that are tai-
lored to individuals’ instruments and experience.     
 
Simply fill out the form below and return by Jun. 1, 2011 to: The Arthur Krempin School of Music & Art, c/o First English 
Lutheran Church, 326 E. North Street, Appleton 54911,or contact Laura Kenney Henckel at kenneycello@gmail.com or 
(920) 739-8604.  Laura will contact you directly with more details.  Cost of the program is $100 per person; limited grants 
are also available so don’t hesitate to participate.  Enroll now and encourage your friends and family, too.  
 

Name:_____________________________________   Phone: Daytime ________________ Evening ________________ 
Address:___________________________________________     E-mail:__________________________ Age:_________ 
Instrument(s): 
Primary________________      Number of years _____            Other  ________________ Number of years ______ 
Previous musical experience: 
Private lessons: 
Yes _________________          Number of years _____                No     _________________ 
Most recent music groups / organizations: 
_______________________      Number of years _____ 
_______________________      Number of years _____ 
_______________________      Number of years _____ 
  

Photo Model Release Form 

I hereby grant permission to be photographed, voluntarily and without compensation, by The Arthur Krempin School of Music andI hereby grant permission to be photographed, voluntarily and without compensation, by The Arthur Krempin School of Music andI hereby grant permission to be photographed, voluntarily and without compensation, by The Arthur Krempin School of Music andI hereby grant permission to be photographed, voluntarily and without compensation, by The Arthur Krempin School of Music and    ArArArArt, understand-t, understand-t, understand-t, understand-
ing that the same is intended for publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion picture.  I additionalling that the same is intended for publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion picture.  I additionalling that the same is intended for publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion picture.  I additionalling that the same is intended for publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion picture.  I additionally cy cy cy consent to the use of my onsent to the use of my onsent to the use of my onsent to the use of my 
name in connection with the publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion pictures of photographs takenname in connection with the publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion pictures of photographs takenname in connection with the publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion pictures of photographs takenname in connection with the publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion pictures of photographs taken    ofofofof    me.me.me.me.    
_______________________________________________________________         _____________________________________________________________________________________________________         _____________________________________________________________________________________________________         _____________________________________________________________________________________________________         ______________________________________    
Subject/ model signature Subject/ model signature Subject/ model signature Subject/ model signature                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             DateDateDateDate    
__________________________________________________________________           ________________________________________ 
Parent/guardian signature (if model is a minor) Parent/guardian signature (if model is a minor) Parent/guardian signature (if model is a minor) Parent/guardian signature (if model is a minor)                                                                                                                                                                                                 DateDateDateDate    

Holy Communion Class 
Parents and children ages 8 and older are 
invited to a two session workshop on Holy 
Communion from 6-7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, 
May 17 and 24 in Room 110 at the Downtown Site. Par-
ticipants learn how the common elements of bread and 
wine are used in the sacrament and review “table manners” 
for receiving this gift of grace. The next class will be held in 
the fall. Please register online or by calling the church office 
and indicate if child care is needed for siblings. 

TV/Sound Ministry Plus  
Multi-Media Ministry 
Did you know that each Sunday, eight 
to ten volunteers are needed to run 
the TV, multi-media and soundboard 
ministry?   Thank you to the dedicated 
volunteers who have been such loyal 
and dependable workers who have 
been scheduled each Sunday.   Would 
you consider participating in this ministry?  Training is 
provided in all areas; TV room, camera and sound-
board.  There are also new opportunities at the North 
Site with multi-media during worship.  This is a great 
ministry for parents and children or junior/senior high 
youth.  Contact Jean Monson in the church office to 
learn more (733-2303 or jmonson@felc.com).   

Campfire Worship!  
On Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m., from May 11 thru June 1, 
join us for a fun time of camp songs and worship at  the 
North Site fire pit. Come alone, come with your family, 
or feel free to come with your guitar and join the song 
leaders. We’ll cap off the worship with s’mores. 



Learning 
Study Opportunities 

Sunday  Adult EducationSunday  Adult EducationSunday  Adult EducationSunday  Adult Education    
Downtown Site: Downtown Site: Downtown Site: Downtown Site: Daily Disciple-
ship, a small group discussion of 
the Sunday gospel lesson meets at 
9:15 a.m. each week in Room 221 
at the Downtown Site. Steve Usla-
bar is the facilitator.  
 
The May lectionary texts are listed 
below. 
 

Easter 2: May 1 DS, May 8 NS 
Acts 2:14a, 22-32 
Ps. 16 
1 Peter 1:3-9 
John 20:19-31 
 

Easter 3: May 8 DS, May 1NS 
Acts 2:14a, 36-41 
Psalm 116:1-4, 12-19 
1 Peter 1:17-23 
Luke 24:13-35 
 

Easter 4: May 15  
Acts 2: 42-47 
Ps 23 
1Peter 2:19-25 
John 10:1-10 
 

Easter 5: May 22 DS, June 5 NS 
Acts 7:55-60 
Ps 31:1-5, 15-16 
1 Peter 2:2-10 
John 14:1-14 
 

Easter 6: May 29 DS, May 22 NS 
Acts 17:22-31 
Ps 66:8-20 
1 Peter 3:13-22 
John 14:15-21 

Early Riser’s Women’s Study 
Stepping Up: A Journey through Stepping Up: A Journey through Stepping Up: A Journey through Stepping Up: A Journey through 
the Psalms of Ascent the Psalms of Ascent the Psalms of Ascent the Psalms of Ascent by Beth Beth Beth Beth 
MooreMooreMooreMoore provides a study experience 
of Psalms 120-134 plus small group 
video sessions. The study meets on 
Thursdays from 6-7 a.m. in the 
Lounge at the Downtown Site. An-
nette Ford is the facilitator. 

A Wednesday Bible Study of 
Matthew  
Pastor Mary leads this weekly study 
at noon in the Lounge at the Down-
town Site. You are welcome as often 
as you can attend - each week is its 
own lesson.  

BIBLE STUDY: Unity in the Midst of Diversity 
Join a women’s small group study “The People of God: Unity in the Midst of 
Diversity.”  
• The Judith Circle meets at 1 p.m. Tuesday, May 2, in Room 110 at the 

Downtown Site. Ruth Rucks is the Bible Study leader.  
• The Miriam Circle meets at 7 p.m. on Wednesday, May 11 at Karen 

Reeck’s home, 4800 N. Fallview Lane, Appleton, WI 54913. Please call   
734-6824 if you are not able to attend. 

• The Sarah Circle meets at noon on May 11 at the home of Gloria Luebke,   
400 Badger St., Appleton. Please bring your own sandwich and let the 
hostess know if you’ll attend by calling 734-3983. 

• The Young Moms Group meets Monday, May 9 at 9 a.m. in the Downtown 
Site Nursery. Children are welcome to come and play while moms share a 
study. Contact Traci Diehl 757-6176 for more information. 
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March 2011 Baptisms  
• Gracyn Genevieve Shackelford 
• Aubrey Nicole Broughton 
• Rayna Isabella Strelow 
• Lucas Henry Benter 

 

March 2011 Funerals 
• Marion Kuzenski 
• Dolores Greunke 
 

May Anniversaries 
• Jerry and Sandy Herrmann cele-

brate 50 years together on May 6. 
• David and Nina Ring celebrate  

35 years together on May 8. 
• Jon and Pam Hagen celebrate   

30 years together on May 16. 
• Gene and Jane Shudy celebrate 

35 years together on May 22. 
• Kenneth and Jennifer Haas    

celebrate 25 years together on 
May 31. 

 

May 90+ Birthdays 
• Ramona Jenkel on May 17 
  200 W Packard St, Apt 318 
  Appleton, WI  54911 

FELC Book Club 
We continue to 
meet on the last 
Monday of the 
month at 6:30 p.m. 
in the Downtown 
S i t e  L i b r a r y 
through the summer. Watch for 
summer book selections in the bul-
letins and upcoming newsletters. 
Katie Chiquette-Adams is the facili-
tator.  We would like to invite more 
book lovers to join the FELC Book 
Club – join us for great conversa-
tions, treats and fellowship. Contact 
Donna Haberland in the church of-
fice for more information. 

The Me I Want To Be: Becoming God’s Best Version of You 
This 5 week DVD series and small 
group discussion was so popular in 
January, it may be repeated this 
month. Please contact Anita Damon 
adamon@felc.com or call the 

church office about possible times 
to meet. Author John Ortberg 
writes, “God thought you up. He 
knows what you are intended to be. 
You are God’s project. Only God 

knows your full potential, and he is 
guiding you toward that best ver-
sion of yourself all the time.” 
 



Learning 
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Children's Learning Time News  
Go to felc.com to 
link to “Spark 
Family Page” for 
activities about 
these Bible stories 
that preschool to 
grade 6 children 
learn in Sunday 
School in April.  
 

May 1 -    Doubting Thomas; John 20:19-31;  
         Story Bible page 492 
May 8 -    The Ascension; Luke 24:50-53; Acts 1:6-14;   
        Story Bible page 498 
May 15 -  The Holy Spirit; Acts 2:1-21; 36-42;  
       Story Bible page 502 
May 22 ----    is movie day for the last day of Sunday School. 
Parents of grades 1-3 students at the  Downtown Site 
are invited to see Mr. Chuck’s 3rd graders in the video 
they filmed, “FELC NEWS: NOAHS ARK.” Other classes 
will enjoy a Veggie Tale on the last day of class. This 
year the church picnic will be in June, so we’d like an 
end of the year treat for the Sunday School classes. Par-
ents are needed to bring carmel corn for a movie snack 
(the recipe is on the Old Dutch Corn Puff package). 
Please volunteer to help by calling Donna or Anita in 
the church office. 
 
Return Spark Family FeedbackReturn Spark Family FeedbackReturn Spark Family FeedbackReturn Spark Family Feedback    
Families with children in grades 1, 2 or 3 who received 
the Spark Family    magazine to use at home in April and 
May are reminded to return their feedback about this 
new resource. Your replies will help the Learning Minis-
try Team plan ways to encourage using family faith re-
sources at home.     
 
Congratulations to these Grades 1Congratulations to these Grades 1Congratulations to these Grades 1Congratulations to these Grades 1----6 Sunday School 6 Sunday School 6 Sunday School 6 Sunday School 
children who have 
memorized The 
Lord's Prayer: Emily 
Allen, Erik Bakken, 
Spencer Butke, Chris 
Cramer, Ellie Deb-
bert , Abby Des-
Rochers, Corey 
Diehl, Leyla Grawe, 
Olivia Hartz, Elle Johnson, Josh Kaser, Julia Klemp, Kris-
tin Lato, Abby Laumer, Carly Lichosik,  Noah Lichosik, 
Liane Luebke, Sophie Mariano, Morgan McElrath, Kay-
lah Missall, Jack Mitchell, Aaron Pham, Kelsey Rammer, 
Kyle Schulz, Seneca Schreiter; Emma Nutini, Ben 
Schwartzbauer, Claudia Stuyvenberg, Delaney Tremble 
and Madi Wicihowski.  They receive a certificate when 
they let their Sunday School teacher know they have 
memorized The Lord's Prayer.  

Splash In God’s Word  
Family Camp 

Are you looking for a way 
for your family to connect 
and learn more about 
God’s word and love for us? 
Mark your calendars now 
for this two night family 
event being held Monday 
and Tuesday, June 27 and 
28 from 6-7:30 p.m. at the 

North Site! We’ll splash into two “water” Bible stories 
through games, arts and crafts, music and Bible story-
telling!  You can register on-line through the Youth 
page at www.felc.com. Contact Donna Haberland in the 
church office for more details or to help plan and lead 
SPLASH into God’s Word Family Camp.  

Baptismal Workshop 
The next Baptismal Workshop is from   
6-7 p.m. on Tuesday, July 12, in the 
Gathering Area at the North Site. Fami-
lies wishing to have a family member 
baptized will learn about the gifts God 
gives us in baptism - we are named 
and claimed as children of God, prom-
ised forgiveness of sin and eternal life, 
and given the gift of the Holy Spirit. 
Baptism is truly a faith milestone. 

Please RSVP by calling the church office and indicating 
if child care is needed. If you have not attended a Bap-
tismal Workshop in the last four years, please plan to 
attend a workshop before scheduling a baptism. 

Vacation Bible School 2011 – 
PandaMania: Where God is 
Wild about You! 
VBS will be held      
Aug.  1-4  f rom                
9 a.m.-noon at the 
North Site.  Many peo-
ple are needed to help 
plan and lead Vacation 
Bible School.  Parents, 
high school and mid-
dle school students 
can help plan the week 
and serve as Crew 
Leaders.  Come and join the fun!! Sign up on the bulle-
tin boards at either site or contact Donna Haberland in 
the church office.  
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Explore Your Library 
Have you heard about the special weeks in 
the month of May?  And they all tie together 
for families. For May 2-8 observe Children's Children's Children's Children's 
Book Week, Book Week, Book Week, Book Week, May 8-14 celebrate    Reading is Reading is Reading is Reading is 
Fun WeekFun WeekFun WeekFun Week and May 30-June 5 read together 
for National Family WeekNational Family WeekNational Family WeekNational Family Week.  In fact, the whole 
month of May is Get Caught Reading Month.Get Caught Reading Month.Get Caught Reading Month.Get Caught Reading Month. 
  

And there are good reading choices in your church li-
brary.  Some of the recent additions are: 
• Chicken Soup for the Soul, The Wisdom of DadsChicken Soup for the Soul, The Wisdom of DadsChicken Soup for the Soul, The Wisdom of DadsChicken Soup for the Soul, The Wisdom of Dads    

by Jack Canfield (810.8,Chi,North) 
• Christ in Our Home, Vol. IIChrist in Our Home, Vol. IIChrist in Our Home, Vol. IIChrist in Our Home, Vol. II        by Peter Rogness 

(242.2,Rog,North) 
• The Me I Want to BeThe Me I Want to BeThe Me I Want to BeThe Me I Want to Be    by John Ortberg  
  (248.4, Ort, both sites) 
• Meet the TwelveMeet the TwelveMeet the TwelveMeet the Twelve    by John Baumgaertner 

(920,Bau,both sites) 
• The Very First EasterThe Very First EasterThe Very First EasterThe Very First Easter    by Paul L. Maier  
  (C,263.93,Mai, both sites) 

Congregational Life 

Learning 

Adoptive Parents Group 
If you are considering adoption, are 
already in the  adoption process, or are 
parents with adopted children, we 
would love to meet you!  Our casual 
and friendly group will be meeting on 
Tuesday, May 24 from 6:30-7:30 p.m. in 
the North Site Gathering Area.  Free childcare will be 
provided.  Call Sarah Miles at 993-0525 for more infor-
mation.  

2011 Church Picnic 
The annual First English Lutheran Church picnic is scheduled for Sunday, June 26 at the North Site.  A BBQ lunch 
will be served from noon – 1:45 p.m. with activities taking place until 2:30 p.m. Vegetarian options will be available. 
The ticket cost is $5 per person or $15 per family (three or more in same household).  Tickets will be sold between 
services in June. Tickets will be collected for door prizes.  This year’s picnic will be a wonderful way to meet Pastor 
Jeff, Barb, Joren and Britta Tengesdal.  We will also thank all of our Sunday School teachers with complimentary tick-
ets as another wonderful year of Sunday School wrapped up in May. The picnic is for all generations to come and 
enjoy FELC fellowship. 
 
 
 
Want to help the picnic committee?  Please return to the church office or place in an upcoming offering. 
 
Name ________________________________________Phone ________________  E-mail _________________________ 
 
 
____ Donate food  ____Serve food ____Set up  ____Clean up  ____ Help with games/activities ____Donate door prizes  

Kitchen Clean Up 
Mark your calendar for May 18 to 
help with cleaning and organiz-
ing the North Site Kitchen.  Plan 
on arriving at 9 a.m. and stay as 
little or as long as you wish.  
Cleaning supplies will be pro-
vided.  You will probably get 
dirty so dress appropriately! 
 

• The Westminster Historical Atlas to the The Westminster Historical Atlas to the The Westminster Historical Atlas to the The Westminster Historical Atlas to the 
BibleBibleBibleBible    George E. Wright, ed.  (220.9,Wes) 
• The Art of Comforting: What to Say and The Art of Comforting: What to Say and The Art of Comforting: What to Say and The Art of Comforting: What to Say and 
Do for People in DistressDo for People in DistressDo for People in DistressDo for People in Distress    by Val Walker 
(362,Wal) Margaret Zweig gave a copy of this 
excellent book to each library.  Greg Morten-
son said, "This wise and inspiring book pro-
vides a step-by-step guide to sitting down 

and establishing a human-to-human connection, 
even in the most difficult or chaotic situations."  Just 
about everything on how to be comforting is in this 
book -- good listening tips, gentle words to say and 
write, comfort movies, comfort food and finding 
comfort in nature. 

  

DVD's: 
• The Animated Stories from the New Testament The Animated Stories from the New Testament The Animated Stories from the New Testament The Animated Stories from the New Testament by 

Richard Rich (DVD,232, Ani) 
• Fireproof Fireproof Fireproof Fireproof ----    Never Leave Your Partner BehindNever Leave Your Partner BehindNever Leave Your Partner BehindNever Leave Your Partner Behind    by 

Dr. Gary Smalley (DVD,529,both sites) 
• The Me I Want to BeThe Me I Want to BeThe Me I Want to BeThe Me I Want to Be    by John Ortberg 

(DVD,248.4,Ort,both sites) 
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Exciting things are happening at First English in 
2011.  One of the more exciting ministries that is 
underway is the implementation of becoming a 
Stephen Ministry Congregation. The Stephen 
Series provides congregations with the structure, 
training, and resources to set up and administer 
a complete system for lay caring ministry (called 
Stephen Ministry) in the congregation. In 
Stephen Ministry congregations, lay caregivers (called 
Stephen Ministers) provide one-to-one Christian care to 
the bereaved, hospitalized, terminally ill, separated, di-
vorced, unemployed, relocated, and others facing a cri-
sis or life challenge. Stephen Ministry helps pastors and 
congregations provide quality caring ministry for as long 
as people need it. 
 
As we shared last month, Nancy Allen, Pastor Bauer and 
Lou Chicquette will be the first FELC leaders attending 
Stephen Leader training in Pittsburgh, PA, from July 31-
Aug. 6. Upon their return, training will then take place 
for Stephen Ministers from First English. Last month 
some basic information and questions were answered.  
Continue to watch for more information in upcoming 
newsletters. 

!�
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	������� This month we will share a testimonial from FELC mem-
ber David Hinds, who is a Stephen Minister. 

 
“As a commissioned Stephen Minister, I can tell 
you there is nothing more rewarding and such a 
monumental blessing than assisting a fellow 
member of your church congregation as a 
Stephen Minister.  I am very excited about FELC 
starting Stephen Ministry with Pastor Bauer, 
Nancy Allen and Lou Chicquette as Stephen 
Minister leaders. Please prayerfully consider be-
ing involved as a Stephen Minister.  The training, 

fellowship and bountiful blessings of being a Stephen 
Minister at FELC will surpass your expectations.  
Stephen Ministers do not replace our pastors; they are 
an extension of care to assist fellow members of our 
congregation. 
  
"This work must continue until we are all joined to-
gether in the same faith and in the knowledge of the 
Son of God.  We must become like a mature person, 
growing until we become like Christ and have his perfec-
tion."  Ephesians 4:13 
 
We grow in faith and serve others. 
  
David Hinds 
Stephen Minister 
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“We give you thanks, O God, creator of the universe, for 
your abundant gifts. “ 
 
Starting on May 10, gardeners can meet weekly at the 
Downtown Site or North Site to help attend to the 
flower beds at both locations. Tuesdays will be desig-
nated a Downtown Site work day and Wednesdays are 
the North Site’s work day.  Paul Barth will begin work at 
4 p.m. each week and end by 6 p.m. (weather permit-
ting). Come join Paul in helping maintain the beds at 
both sites.  Paul will provide some supplies but please 
bring your own  garden tools. 
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Join other parents and their children ages birth to Kin-
dergarten on Wednesday, May 4 and May 18 at 9:30 a.m. 
at the North Site Nursery. There is no need to RSVP, just 
stop by to chat and play.  The playgroup meets the first 
and third Wednesday of each month for an hour. See 
the  schedule below to visit various Appleton Parks with 
the summer playgroup. 
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All ages are welcome to join other FELC parents and 
caregivers at 9:30 a.m. as you explore a variety of area 
parks this summer.        Invite your family, friends and 
neighbors to join in the fun on the following Wednes-
days: 
 
    June   8June   8June   8June   8        City Park; City Park; City Park; City Park; 500 E. Franklin St. 
    June  22June  22June  22June  22        Erb Park; Erb Park; Erb Park; Erb Park; 1800 N. Morrison St. 
    July   13July   13July   13July   13        Peabody Park; Peabody Park; Peabody Park; Peabody Park; 601 N. Green Bay Road 
    July   27July   27July   27July   27        Pierce Park; Pierce Park; Pierce Park; Pierce Park; 1035 W. Prospect 
    Aug.  10Aug.  10Aug.  10Aug.  10        Alicia Park; Alicia Park; Alicia Park; Alicia Park; 1302 W. Cedar St. 
    Aug.  24Aug.  24Aug.  24Aug.  24        Telulah Park; Telulah Park; Telulah Park; Telulah Park; 1300 E. Newberry Street  
 
Children must be accompanied by an adult.  Please 
bring your own refreshments.  See you at the park! 


